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This issue of IN TOUCH is dedicated to the topic of Historical 
Interpretation. Its purpose is to offer our impressions of the 
role of history in the National Park Service. It is designed to 
offer comments, suggestions, and above all, to share with individ­
uals the world of history. There are many areas in the system 
involved with historical interpretation and there are more to 
come, such as the proposed San Antonio Missions. The following 
articles are just a small representation of our ideas; the ideas 
of a group of people who are interested in (or dedicated to ) 
historical interpretation. 

I would like to thank Roy Graybill for allowing us the opportunity 
to present such an issue. I would also like to thank Diane Jung, 
curator, Manhattan Sites, for co-editing this issue and Bill 
Wellman, Area Manager of Fort Union Trading Post NHS for allowing 
me the time to work of this project. Above all, I wish to thank 
all those who contributed articles to make this issue of I£j 
TOUCH on Historical Interpretation possible. 

James E. Miculka 
Hi storian 
Fort Union Trading Post National Historic Site 
Williston, North Dakota 

For a variety of reasons we 
have again combined two issues 
into one. We hope to get back 
on our normal publishing sched­
ule for 1979. HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

R.G. 
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As you may know, the position of Chief of 
the Division of Cultural Resources Manage­
ment, WASO, has been elevated to the 
Assistant Director level under the Associ­
ate Director for Management and Operations. 
We asked the new Assistant Director, Ross 
Holland, to give us a brief explanation 
of the change and what it means. 

The Directorate of Cultural Resources is 
an upgrading of the former Cultural Re­
sources Management Division. Often per­
ceived as the policy center for historic 
preservation in the National Park Service, 
the new Directorate has a broader respon­
sibility for guiding the Service's employ­
ment of its full array of cultural re­
sources. It will continue to develop po­
licies, standards, and programs concern­
ing the protection of historic and prehis­
toric sites and structures, and how stud­
ies of these features are to be conducted. 
In addition, it will be establishing po­
licies and programs concerning the hand­
ling of collections and archives. Through 
its Divisions -- History, Anthropology, 
and Historic Architectural -- it will be 
examining the utilization of these disci­
plines in other programs. We will be 
working toward and looking forward to a 
joint pursuit of program excellence with 
the Division of Interpretation and Visi­
tor Services. 

Ross Holland 
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